
In folklore T’Owd Man is a spirit that inhabits mines and caves. T’Owd Man of Bonsall is a carved figure of a miner that was taken 
to Wirksworth when St James church was being refurbished in the 1860s. It was said that strange noises coming from the old 

Ball Eye mine at the end of Church St. were of T’Owd Man muttering
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CHURCH DIARY

August

St James
5      9.30am Morning 
Worship Mr P Lewis

12    9.30am Eucharist 
Revd R Rhodes 

19  11.00am Morning 
Worship Revd R Prince

26    9.30am Eucharist 
Canon M Hulbert

Village Life Church
Sunday 10.30am Morning Worship

Please note our midweek meetings 
and Sunday school have closed for 
the summer holidays. They begin 
again on the w/c 3 September.

Please check out our website 
villagelifechurch.org.uk for 
events and socials that may 
occur over the summer weeks.

Bonsall Wesleyan 
Reform Chapel
Thank you for all the support and 
help given towards the Flower 
Festival & Well Dressing.

Services during August are 
6.15pm except Sunday 12 
August which is at 2.30pm.

Friday 17 August Cuppa & 
Cake, 2.00 - 4.00pm

Wirksworth Team Ministry
Serving:
All Saints’ Alderwasley 
St James’ Bonsall 
All Saints’ Bradbourne 
All Saints’ Elton 
St James’ Brassington 
St Margaret’s Carsington 
Holy Trinity Kirk Ireton 
St James’ Idridgehay 
Holy Trinity Middleton 
St Mary’s Wirksworth

Contact: 
The Team Office, Parish Rooms, 
St Mary’s Gate, Wirksworth, DE4 4DQ 
Tel/Fax 01629 824707 
email: teamoffice@wirksworthteam-
ministry.co.uk.  
www.wirksworthteamministry.co.uk 

Catholic Church Services
Our Lady and St. Teresa of Lisieux

Gorsey Bank, Wirksworth
Mass Sundays 9 am, Holy Days 7 pm.  

Service of Holy Communion every Wednesday morning at 10 am.
Contact Fr. Robbie O’Callaghan  

(01773 743336)

Our Lady and St. Joseph Church
Bank Rd, Matlock

Mass times Saturdays 6 pm,  
Sundays 8.30 am & 10.30 am.  

Holy Days 9.30 am & 7 pm.  
Daily Mass Mondays and Fridays 7 pm. Tuesdays – Thursdays 9.30 am.  

Sacrament of Reconciliation –  
Fridays 6.30–7 pm, Saturdays 10.30–11 am, Adoration Thursdays  

and Fridays 7 am – 11 pm
Contact Fr. Bernard Needham (582804)

There is a fortnightly newsletter listing ongoing events. 
On Sundays breakfast is available in the church hall after the 8.30 Mass and tea/

coffee and biscuits after the 10.30 Mass. All are welcome.

‘Schools Out for Summer, 
Schools out forever!’  
(Alice Cooper)

Well it is that time of year again. 
The last chime of the school bell has 
been rung and the 6 weeks hols have 
begun. For those still at school, this is 
the truest holiday. There are no more 
exams, no more homework to be done 
and no real attention given to what may 
be happening come September. For 
those parents of children at school, the 
6 weeks can be quite daunting when you 
see the days lined up before you on the 
calendar and wonder what can you do 
to fill them for your children. There may 
be a week’s holiday, and the odd event 
or day out. Perhaps a visit to family or a 
football holiday club. But every parent 
will know it is impossible to fill every 
day, and invariably sooner or later those 
words every parent hates to hear, will be 
uttered… ‘I’m bored!!’ We do not hold 
too much sympathy for bored children, 
we look at them and think I wish I had 
enough free time to feel bored, so we 
send them outside and watch them 
wander aimlessly around the garden until 
it is time for the next meal or time for 
them to go on their iPads. We might get 
frustrated with our bored kids, but how 
much boredom is there in your life? ‘Well 
I am too busy to be bored!!!’ You might 
say. But please, please, don’t think that 
boredom is laziness. Boredom is a lack of 
interest in the thing or things that you are 
doing. You may work hard for 50 hours 
a week and still be completely bored. 
People become disinterested in all kinds 

of areas of life. It is so easy to stop finding 
joy in our work, in our free time and 
sadly, sometimes in the people we love. 
Boredom can creep up on us and cost us 
years of our lives if we are not careful. 
So what can be done about it? Firstly, 
assess your boredom. Most people never 
give themselves a chance to ask questions 
about their lives, to see if they are really 
happy. The bible is full of encouragement 
for ‘stillness’. To just stop, be quiet, and 
reflect. We live in a society where we have 
to constantly fill our ‘stillness’, to the point 
where we can’t even go up an escalator 
without checking our emails, or we can’t 
walk through the countryside without a 
continuous soundtrack pumping in our 
ears. When was the last time you were 
truly still? Secondly, find the joy again 
in the things and the people in your 
life. The only way to do this is through 
something called ‘gratitude.’ The bible 
encourages us ‘Whatever is true, whatever 
is noble, whatever is right, whatever is 
lovely… think about these things’ It is 
easy to be cynical and negative, but your 
life will be full of many good things, and 
sometimes we have to be disciplined to 
remember them. But once we begin to 
see them and appreciate them afresh, it 
reminds of the joy in our life. Finally if 
your life is full of boredom, maybe you 
need to fill it with different things. If you 
can’t find joy in your work, maybe it’s 
time for a new job, if you can’t find joy in 
your free time, maybe it’s time for a new 
hobby. The bible tells me about Jesus 
‘I have come that you might have life in 
ALL IT’S FULLNESS.’ So if boredom 
persists, maybe it’s time to meet Jesus.
Pastor Matthew Quinn

CHURCH NEWS
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LETTERS
Having taken over from John Sewry, 
who has done a magnificent job 
for many years, I think now is an 
opportunity to make changes to the 
way donations are made by those who 
wish to contribute regularly towards 
the lighting. It is also a good time to 
remind ourselves and let those who 
recently moved to the village, know 
that this was all possible through the 
generosity of Margaret and Maurice 
Fellows, who funded the installation 
of the lights in memory of their 
grandson, Connor who passed away 
aged 4 years, nearly twenty years 
ago. It was and is a way for them and 
others who wish to remember their 
loved ones in this unique way, and we 
thank them. For those who would like 
to carry on donating as before that is 
fine, but if you prefer to use on-line 
banking or pay by standing order, 
please contact me and I will provide 
details and standing order forms. 
Please let me know details of the 
month and the names of those to be 
remembered even if you have been 
doing so for years. This way no one 
will get missed in the changeover. 
We start in September and go 
through to May, so please let me 
know soon especially for the months 
before Christmas. The spire is lit 
between 4.30 and 10pm and at other 
special times such as the carnival, so 
please help us to continue this tribute 
to those who are no longer with us.
Di Moor, 824376
dimoor2014@yahoo.co.uk

FLOODLIGHTING
New Mutterings 
Distributors
We welcome Anne Wood and  
Michaela Newton who have 
volunteered to distribute Mutterings 
in Uppertown Lane and Slaley 
respectively. We also thank Sharon 
Rowlands for initially stepping in to 
distribute the newsletter in Slaley.
Editors

Bonsall School -  
After School Activities
Volunteers are wanted to help 
organise ‘After School Activities’ 
Clubs, as from September 2018, 
for small groups of pupils for one 
day a week from 3.30 - 4.15pm. 
All interests/activities/skills 
welcome! Indoor and outdoor areas 
will be available. We do of course 
understand that there will be times 
when you are not available.

Please contact Gill Wood at Bonsall 
CE (VA) School on 01629 822573 or 
email info@bonsall.derbyshire.sch.uk 
for more information. Many thanks
Gill

Volunteers?
Would anyone be willing to sell 
poppies from the Pig o’ Lead to 
the top of Black Tor Road? 
Please call Norma on 826350

Accident
Pat, Phil and family would like to say 
a very big thank you for all the cards 
and gifts, the thoughtfulness, kindness, 
and care shown to us since the accident. 
We are slowly but surely on the mend 
and are so thankful to be living in 
this lovely friendly village.Thanks 
Pat & Phil Spencer

Sponsored Walk
I would like to say a huge thank you 
to all the residents of Bonsall who 
sponsored me for taking part in the 
Ashgate Hospice Sparkle Nightwalk 
which took place on 7 July 2018. I 
would especially like to say an extra 
big thank you to my mother in law Jean 
Hardy who once again helped me raise 
£260 towards this worthwhile charity. 
Thank you all once again. Kind regards
Alison Hardy

Speeding in the Village
The Parish Council continues to get 
complaints about speeding and a group 
has been looking at ways of reducing 
this problem in the village. The Parish 
Council now wants to introduce an 
informal ‘Twenty’s Plenty’ warning 
notice scheme, backed with children’s 
posters. These would go in gardens or 
on land next to the Clatterway, High 
Street and the Dale. The school has 
already offered to help on this, and 
if anyone else wants to help, either 
making signs or is able to put the signs 
in their garden etc, please let us know. 
The Council also decided to ask the 
County Council to install a formal 
warning notice at the bottom of the 
Clatterway to the effect of ‘Kill your 
speed not children’ or similar, and to 
conduct a survey of current road warning 
signs to see if they needed renewal. 
Tony Payne on behalf of 
the Parish Council

VILLAGE NOTICEBOARD

Photo by Tony Payne
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Sergei Podobedov
Russian concert pianist and newcomer 
to Bonsall, Sergei Podobedov, gave us a 
special treat last night on the Dale. A free 
pre-concert practice before a big event 
at the weekend in London. Sergei played 
Mozart Sonata 5, Schubert Liszt songs 
and Schumann Carnival. The evening 
was exquisite. Thank you Alison for 
organising this epic event. 
Liz Stoppard

Carnival Drummers
Hard at work in preparation for the 
big parade! Village ‘Brazilian’ street 
drummers in training, ably coached 
by our drumming wizard Adam.
Ricky Moss

VILLAGE NOTICEBOARD

Bonsall Art Group 1st 
Annual Exhibition 
The Art Exhibition held over the open 
gardens weekend was a tremendous 
success and was received very well 
by all those that visited. Feedback 
given during the weekend was very 
positive with around 300 members of 
the public visiting us. The judging of 
the work fell into five categories:- 

Best Mixed Media Painting won by 
Andrew Hamilton for ‘Great Longstone’ 

Best Water Colour Painting won by 
Julie Leggett for ‘Tulip Explosion’ 

Best Pastel Picture won by 
Erica Strike for ‘Twilight’ 

Best Acrylic Painting won by Marion 
Heasman for ‘Flower Madness’ 

All those visiting were asked to 
vote for their 3 favourite paintings 
and the results were as follows: 

1. ‘Geranium’ Mixed 
Media - Sue Stevenson 

2. ‘Honesty’ Mixed Media – Julie Leggett 

3. ‘Midsummer’ Pastel – Erica Strike 

Money raised via refreshments over the 
weekend was £46.00 profit after costs, 
which has been donated to Open Gardens 
Weekend. Due to the success this year we 
hope to do something similar again next 
year. Bonsall Art Group holds its sessions 
on a Tuesday Morning in term time 
and new members are always welcome 
- please take a look at our FB Page. 
Julie 07809413154

The Kings head

Karaoke with Tony
on the Last Saturday of the Month

Live Music
Every Saturday

Steak Night 
Every Wednesday

Photo by Liz Stoppard

Photo by Ricky Moss
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VILLAGE NOTICEBOARD

Carnival Capers
People from all over the village have been 
working hard creating amazing carnival 
spectacles. Any guesses what this will 
be when it’s finished? Watch out for it.

Jeanette Moss 

Village Lunch Club
Another enjoyable lunch was 
held in the village hall on July 18 
when all enjoyed Gammon and 
Pineapple with veg followed by 
homemade Meringues, Strawberries 
and Cream finished off with tea 
or coffee. Marion’s quiz stretched 
everyone’s brains to add to an 
enjoyable midday break. The next 
meal will be on August 15 at 1 
o’clock; every one welcome, but 
please phone Jean on 823751 before 
Wed August 8 to book a place.
Jenny March

 
 

ROBIN MAYCOCK FAMILY
BUTCHERS & BAKERS

FREE HOME DELIVERIES 
TO BONSALL EVERY FRIDAY 

MORNING.

Beef, Lamb, Pork, Free range Chicken,
10 varieties of sausage, Meat pies,  

Ready Meals, Puddings, Cheese, Eggs 
Fruit & Veg 

& much much more

OUTSIDE CATERING 
OUR SPECIALITY

Call 01629 534333 for a brochure
& product list or view our website 

at www.robinmaycockbutchers.co.uk 
We also supply the Barley Mow Inn

with meat for their wonderful  
bar meal menu. 

Chernobyl Children’s 
Lifeline Fashion Show
The Bonsall & Derbyshire Dales Link are 
holding a Fashion Show as a fundraiser 
in the restaurant area at Masson Mills 
Shopping Village on Wednesday 8 
August starting at 7.30pm. It’s a really 
fun evening and has become an annual 
event as it is so popular. Tickets are 
£4.00 obtainable from the Broome’s 
or Krystina Johnson or you can just 
turn up and pay on the door. There 
will be cakes and drinks available, a 
speed raffle and Belarusian crafts for 
sale. The Belarusian children and their 
Leader, Ludmila, who are here with us 
on their health recuperation holiday will 
be taking part in the show. The group 
arrived in Bonsall on 14 July and return 
home on 11 August. They are having a 
wonderful time with us and I’d like to 
thank everyone in Bonsall who is taking 
part in the children’s visit this year.
Chris Broome, 824512

Milk produced in the heart of the Peak 
District at Heathy Grange Farm, Tideswell

Early morning deliveries brought to you  
in reusable/recyclable glass bottles!!

Return/reuse

  It’s greener in glass!!

David Allsop’s  
Milk Round

Fresh Milk | Soya Milk | UHT Milk | 
Cream | Eggs | Fruit Juices

We know where our milk 
comes from. Do you?

Milk and Eggs also available 24/7 from 
the vending machine at Via Gellia Mill

To order call 01629 824795

YOUR FRIENDLY LOCAL TEA 
ROOMS, OPEN DAILY FOR 

BREAKFAST, LUNCH, HOT AND 
COLD DRINKS, CAKES ETC.

MONTHLY THEME NIGHTS

 PLEASE ASK FOR DETAILS

Comfortable B&B  
accomodation 
and holiday 
apartment

1 Yeoman Street, Bonsall,  
DE4 2AA Tel: 01629 824814 

www.thefountainbonsall.co.uk 
enquiries@thefountainbonsall.co.uk

Photo by Jeanette Moss

Photo by Chris Broome
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100 YEARS AGO

Anthony Land was a stonemason 
in Bonsall, married to Mary née 
Jones. Their son Anthony Land was 
a coachman initially at Cromford but 
by the start of the war he was living in 
Derby. He enlisted in the Royal Field 
Artillery, which used horses in great 
numbers (we have all seen War Horse). 
Later he transferred to the Manchester 
regiment and by 1918 he had transferred 
again to the 1/8th Battalion Middlesex 
Regiment. In preparation for an attack 
on the German defences (Hindenburg 
Line), assaults on strongpoints were 
undertaken. On August 24th his 
battalion advanced at Blairville, south 
of Arras, after an artillery barrage 
and achieved their objective (with the 
loss of 3 officers and 51 men killed or 
wounded). However the enemy put 
up a stiff resistance and they were 
forced back to their starting position. 
In this phase of the action a further 
120 casualties were incurred. Anthony 
Land was one of those killed and his 
body was recovered and he was buried 
near where he fell. He was aged 37.

Benjamin Gratton was a lead miner and 
at the age of 27 married Mary Elliott in 
1886. He was the son of a lead miner 
and became a mine deputy at Mill Close 
Mine. They had four children including 
Walter born in 1893. In addition to 
being a lead miner Benjamin had a 
smallholding and built the terrace of 
Rose Cottages in Uppertown where 
the family lived in No 3. When Walter 
left school he worked in the quarries. 

Hollies Farm
Plant Centre
Uppertown, Bonsall, DE4 2AW

01629 822734

Hanging Baskets, Planted 
Containers, Bedding & Basket 
Plants, Perennials, Compost

Open 9am—5pm
exept Wednesdays

Display Garden  
Open March – September

www.holliesfarmplantcentre.co.uk
Find us on Facebook

His older brother Horace had been a 
Territorial soldier and enlisted at the 
start of the war in the 6th battalion 
Sherwood Foresters. He survived the 
war. Walter also joined the 6th Battalion.

In preparation for the attack on the 
Hindenburg Line the strongpoints 
covering the Loisne River had to be 
taken. The 6th Battalion spent some 
months in an area subject to gas shelling 
which meant gas marks had to be worn 
continuously. After a night sheltering in 
shell holes the patrols advanced at dawn 
on August 31st and by a series of rushes 
established a salient in the enemy line. 
However this meant they were subjected 
to enemy fire from three directions. 
They took what cover they could and 
during this engagement Walter was 
killed. His body was recovered and he 
was buried nearby. He was aged25. 

At home Mr. William Walker, 
landlord of the Barley Mow for 
over 25 years died. He was 65 years 
of age but had not enjoyed good 
health for a considerable time. 

It was reported that GH Key, owner 
of the Via Gellia Colour Company, 
had bought, from the Gell family, 
1500 acres of land being both sides 
of the Via Gellia from the Pig of Lead 
to the Hollybush at Grangemill. 
Peter Greaves

denise.pountain@hotmail.co.uk
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PARISH COUNCIL

Report for 17 
July meeting 

Speeding in the village
see separate article.

Potholes and road 
conditions
A letter was read out from a member 
of the public; the letter expressed deep 
concern that a cyclist had recently been 
killed and another injured in accidents 
involving a pothole in Cromford. 
County Councillor Ratcliffe also 
expressed her concern, and agreed 
to pass on the letter to the County 
Council and take up the issue. 
Councillor Ratcliffe reported that 
resurfacing of Uppertown Lane was 
now included in the Capital programme, 
but she did not have a timescale for 

completion. Work to potholes on 
Slaley lane and the Dale and on the 
Clatterway had now been completed. 

Defibrillators 
The fundraising target for two new 
defibrillators at Town Head and the Dale 
has now been reached; £2574 has been 
raised to date. They will be installed on 
site in the next few weeks. Councillors 
recorded thanks to all who had donated, 
and for the work of Richard Taylor in 
organising recent donations. It was also 
reported that Richard was hoping to 
start fundraising later in the year for a 
further unit at the school/Church Street. 

Arts Trail 
A proposal from a local artist Amanda 
Graham to develop a village Arts Trail 
was outlined. Marion Heasman on 
behalf of the Arts group explained 
that a similar project had operated 
in the past, and she would be keen to 
be involved in discussions on this. It 
was agreed that in principle the idea 
should be welcomed, and the Parish 
Council would wait to hear from 
Marion as to further developments. 
Anyone interested in this please contact 
Marion on 821816 or the Clerk. 

Improvements to  
Via Gellia 
The Department of Transport has 
announced a grant of £3 million 
for improvement to the Via Gellia 
from Cromford to Newhaven. Safety 
upgrade work was likely to include the 
construction of a new roundabout 

Carl Taylor
Local

Builder and Roofer

Roof repairs to full 
roofs

Extensions to new 
builds, conservatory 

bases.
Patios, garden walls 

etc.
Free estimates

01629 823704
0779 1161919

 Come and visit  
Cascades Gardens, Bonsall

The Garden and Nursery will be 
open every day 10.30 am to 5 pm

tel. 07967 337404 
www.cascadesgardens.com

Gladioli &
Dahlia’s

Choice and Unusual 
Shrubs and Plants for Sale

NOW THAT WE HAVE YOUR FULL ATTENTION, 
HEREʼS WHY YOU SHOULD POP DOWN 

TO THE BARLEY MOW IN BONSALL...

LOCAL ALES
3 OR MORE LOCAL ALES ON TAP
HOME COOKED FOOD
LARGE CHOICE OF HOME COOKED, HIGH
QUALITY LOCALLY SOURCED FOOD
ENTERTAINMENT
EVERY SATURDAY NIGHT.  LIVE BANDS AND 
ACOUSTIC SESSIONS
GREAT ATMOSPHERE
JOIN A FRIENDLY ATMOSPHERE AND EVEN
MEET THE LOCAL ALIENS!

VISIT BARLEYMOWBONSALL.CO.UK
FOR THE LATEST EVENTS / MENUS / OPENING TIMES

VOTED 3RD BEST MUSIC PUB
IN AND AROUND DERBYSHIRE

RATED 5/5 ON TRIPADVISOR
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PARISH COUNCIL
(location not known), installation 
of average speed cameras, junction 
improvements lane widening and verge 
clearance, and extra road hatchings. 
The work may not be scheduled until 
2021/22. The improvement scheme was 
welcomed, subject to seeing the details 
and ensuring that implementation 
works were well managed to avoid 
disruption to traffic and local businesses. 

Dog control 
There was a report on dog control 
in the village and the key points 
are here for information: 

District Council Dog Control Orders: 
the District Council, have designated 
various areas throughout the District as 
subject to dog control orders. In Bonsall 
these are:  

•	 Bonsall Recreation Ground
•	 Clatterway Memorial Gardens
•	 Yeoman Street 
•	 Bandstand at the Cross
•	 Yeoman Street  

Old School Yard
•	 The Dale 
•	 Nether Green
•	 Clatterway 
•	 Horsedale Path, The Dale 

The control order on these sites requires 
dogs to be on a lead and prohibits 
fouling. The exception is the Recreation 
Ground, where dogs are excluded from 
the children’s play area, dog fouling is 
prohibited throughout the park, and 
outside the children’s play area dogs 
are only required to be on a lead ‘By 
Direction’. This means that if a Council 

worker directs the owner to put a dog on 
a lead it is an offence not to.  

Enforcement: All of these orders 
are enforced by the Council, so 
offences would be reported to District 
Council Environmental Health 
(environmenthotline@derbyshiredales.
gov.uk; 01629 761215)  

General fouling complaints: there is 
also a facility on the District Council 
website to report general dog fouling; 
http://www.derbyshiredales.gov.
uk/environment-and-waste/roads/
street-care-and-cleaning/dog-fouling/
report-it.  
The report form asks for details 
such as the name and address 
of the owner, if known. This 
would be the route to follow for 
persistent dog fouling problems. 

Full details of the meetings can be 
found in the minutes on the Parish 
Council page of the village website 
at www.bonsallvillage.org/, or 
on the village noticeboards. 

The next meeting of the Parish Council 
will be at 7.30pm on Tuesday 21 August. 
If you have any issues to be raised at 
the meeting please contact the Clerk 
Tony Payne with details by 9 July. 
Clerk and Finance Officer: Tony Payne 
27 High Street DE4 2AS. T: 822311; 
email bonsallclerk@gmail.com.

Cromford Garage
MOT, Service and 

Repairs to all makes 
of vehicles

Now selling & 
repairing tyres

Book in on 01629 823043 
or 07885 879652

INSURANCE
THAT’S ON YOUR
DOORSTEP

Call our office
in Matlock on
01629 582 025

Agent of The National Farmers Union Mutual Insurance Society Limited. 

District Councillors
Joyce Pawley, tel: 01629 825431 
joyce.pawley@derbyshiredales.gov.uk
Garry Purdy Tel: 823636 
garry.purdy@derbyshiredales.gov.uk

County Councillor
Irene Ratcliffe, tel: 823023 
irene.ratcliffe@derbyshire.gov.uk

Member of Parliament
Patrick McLoughlin, Derbys Dales 
consituency, tel: 020 7219 3511, 
House of Commons, London, 
SW1A 0AA, patrick.mcloughlin.mp@
parliament.uk
MEPs
The 6 East Midlands MEPs can be 
contacted on 020 72193000 or at: 
House of Commons, London, 
SW1A 0AA

Parish Councillors
If you have any concerns or requests of 
the Parish Council, they should ideally be 
raised in Public Participation section of 
the monthly meeting. If however there is 
an urgent matter, while individual councillors 
will try to assist, a direct response is 
better achieved by contacting the Clerk to 
the Parish Council directly:
Chair: Cllr Mark Harris, Stepping 
Lodge, Bell Lane, T: 820285 
sandraandmarkharris@btinternet.com
Vice-Chair: Phil Addis 
Dale House, The Dale. T 826309 
phil.addis@btinternet.com

Councillors:
Cllr Denise Pountain 
6 High Street. T. 822708 
denise.pountain@hotmail.co.uk
Cllr Mike Richardson,  
26 Yeoman Street 826678 
nom_nom_nom@hotmail.com
Cllr Jon Barry, Ivy Cottage, Bell Lane, 
T: 07866 750636 
jon.barry@derby-college.ac.uk
Cllr Richard Grover	
Nethergreen House, Clatterway	
T: 01629 259558 
richard_grover99@hotmail.com
Cllr Michael Hewitt, Newlyn, 
The Dale, T: 823097 
mick-janet@hotmail.co.uk
Cllr Roger Watson,  
The Old Butchery, 3-5 High Street,  
T 356229, Mob 07766 880296 
Rogerwatson60@yahoo.com

Clerk and Finance Officer:
Tony Payne,  
27 High Street.T: 822311; 
Mob. 07941358183;  
bonsallclerk@gmail.com
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High quality local builders.
Architect approved.

Fully qualified.
30 years experience.

If it is a new build, extension,
restoration or repair .

Contact RICHARD WEBSTER
on 01629 824724

Mob 07812 348283

Answers to crossword No. 96
Across: 5. Sportsmen. 8. Boon. 9. Overturn. 10. Lillee. 11. Detest. 
13. Bedser. 15. Tea-urn. 16. Presumer. 18. Kanu. 19. Underwood.  
Down: 1. Spindles. 2. Broome. 3. Ascend. 4. Best. 6. D,Oliveira. 
7. Armstrong. 12. Thankyou. 14. Ramsey. 15. Thrown. 17. Sand.

CROSSWORD #97

Across:
5.  Old clue is scrambled around 5 for 9. (9)
8.  Green light no good for medal. (4)
9.  Great one, or better? (8)
10. 9. Banks of Severn and Tay contain two 
ducks! (6)
11. Guy hugs the Spanish kid. (6)
13. Noticed in Uist, as isolation leads to 
period of inactivity. (6)
15. Retreat discovered in a foul marsh. (6)
16. 9. Admirer loses head over Lisa (at first) 
or Penny? (8)
18. Animal live in 9. (4)
19. Problems in Baltic are germ-related. (9)

Down:
1.  Tiny old boyfriend heads in goal up over 
both you and me. (8)
2.  9. Girl in both sides of controversy. (6)
3.  Woodlouse, for example, poos messily 
in document. (6)
4.  9. Paramour is beheaded. (4)
6.  Voicing the heartless struggle about 
understanding (9)
7.  9, in which drunkard imbibes milk! (9)
12. 9. Start of Lent, I had double trouble. 
(3-2-3)
14. Eratic agent embraces the excessive. (6)
15. Snakes that don’t multiply? (6)
17. The King is all shook up - true! (4)

Answer: D

GARETH BLOOD
CHIMNEY RE-LINING

STOVES FITTED

01629 825533

Brain Teaser

Q. Find the next letter in the series: d e g h k l.
A) o, B) m, C) n, D) p, E) q
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Photography by Ian Daisley
Family portraits, weddings, motorcycles, 
landscapes, tuition & private commis-
sions. Tel. 07918 687624.  
www.iandaisleyphotography.com 
www.probikeart.co.uk 
www.highstonegallery.co.uk

Picture Framing
Market Place, Wirksworth. Complete 
bespoke service, you name it we frame 
it, over 100 different mouldings in stock, 
very competitively priced. Mon to Sat 
open 10 to 5; closed on Weds. Tel 824994

Window Cleaning
Pure water reach and wash pole service 
for residential or commercial properties. 
Ladder cleaning, gutter clearing house 
cleaning and car washing. Tel: Andrew 
07542 839333 or Nathan 07594 242483

Ofsted Registered Childminder In Slaley 
NNEB qualified with many years’ experience 
working with Early Years. Now taking 2, 
3 and 4 year old funding. Please feel free 
to call me for a chat and/or a visit: Emma 
Clarke 01629 820252 or 07464 966035

Playgroup
Cromford Playgroup welcomes funded 
and unfunded children from 2 years+.
Ofsted registered and based in Cromford 
Methodist Community Hall.
Call Karen for more details 
on 07905 937371.

CLASSIFIED ADS

EDITORIAL GROUP
Hazel Baldwin		              824724

Brett Biedscheid 	             258987

Maggie Duggins		                825228

Peter Fellows		                  825267

Karen Firth		                823311

Julie Hamilton		                  824819

Tanya Ivanova		    0785 6247235

Nina Langton		                 823736

Pam McInally		                  826306

Ricky & Jeanette Moss	                826557

Natasha Schmidt	             258987

Please send us your news, views, stories 
and diary events by Thursday 20 August 
to: Editorial Group, 19 High St. or by 
e-mail to mutterings@hotmail.com

EDITORIAL POLICY
We welcome news, views and letters on 
any topic provided they are attributed 
to an author. We review all items for 
obvious libellous or offensive material, 
but we cannot check for factual content. 
Please do not send letters which are 
“not for publication”. If you have strong 
feelings about what is or is not said in 
Mutterings, please either write to us or 
join the group of volunteers who enable 
the production of this village newsletter. 
Back issues of T’Owd Man’s Mutterings 
can be found on the Bonsall Village 
website – www.bonsallvillage.org. 
Please note that your articles will 
appear on the website and can be 
picked up by search engines.

FOR SALE
Furniture for Sale 
Final chance to donate to Church Spire 
Fund by purchase of items no longer 
required due to upcoming property sale. 
(Dimensions in inches, width 
x depth x height). 

Varnished pine circular dining 
table 42 dia. x 29 high with 
4 matching pine chairs 
Varnished antique cupboard 
with drawer above 18x18x29 
Large mirror pine surround 52x41 
Mirror 23x11 
Mirror 14x22 
All following items are of untreated 
pine and are freestanding:
2 No TV units with lower 
drawer 23x17x20 
TV unit with 2 lower drawers 23x11x27 
Storage box 32x17x19 
No reasonable offer refused. 
Proceeds from sale will be donated 
to Bonsall Church spire fund. Items 
may be reserved with anticipated 
availability in mid-August. 
Contact Michael Bullas 07702 690280.

Boxed and classified adverts are 
regarded as commercial advertising and 
attract a fee. Please call Peter Fellows 
for information about rates and lineage. 

Copy for commercial advertising must 
be with us by the tenth of the month 
before you wish the advert to be placed. 

Items for sale and wanted are free 
to villagers and can be submitted 
to mutterings@hotmail.com or 
hand-written to 19 High St.


